Janet Dobrowolski

Hello, my name is Janet Dobrowolski, J-A-N-E-T D-O-B-R-O-W-O-L-S-K-I. I would just like to
reiterate what I said before concerning technology, and like everybody else has mentioned that, that
we need best practices. I would also urge more frequent monitoring because every three months
reporting is one thing, but they should be monitoring more frequently than that, or maybe even
more frequently than monthly. Most importantly, I would like to see something where they would
require an outside independent third party come in and do monitoring, whether it's yearly or
quarterly or whatever, to have somebody else looking at the data and submitting it without the
management or whoever also looking at it. I'm sorry. Because self-monitoring we've discovered, as
I'm living next to Cedar Hills landfill and Cedar Grove compost and all these odors and all the
emissions that they have, self-monitoring is not necessarily the best for the public. There was
evidence where a drone was used, and a contractor was used to do methane analysis, and their
report showed exceedances in areas that Cedar Hills did not monitor. Yet, their quarterly reports for
those same periods shows no exceedances. It's hard to trust self-monitored data. It would be nice if
you could strengthen it and have at least one outside contractor come in, for at least for the large
landfills like Cedar Hills. Thank you.



